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Personal Care Attendant Quality Home Care Workforce Council

One Ashburton Place

Boston, MA 02108

Council Meeting

	Minutes
	June 11, 2013
	2:00 P.M.
	1 Ashburton Place, Conference Room 1, 21st Floor 

	 

	coUNCIL

 members in attendance
	Paul Spooner, Ann Akil, Joe Tringali, Kristen McCosh, Jennifer James, Liz Casey, Rosalie Edes

	Council members not in attendance
	Denise Harvey, Tony Williams

	 Staff attending
	Jack Boesen, Michelle Byrd

	 chair
	Rosalie Edes

	Note taker
	Michelle Byrd

	agenda setting
	No issues were added to previously-issued agenda

	
	
	
	
	


Rosalie Edes called the meeting to order at 2:07 p.m.  

1. Council organizational matters
Introductions

Council members introduced themselves to the audience.
Review and Approval of Meeting Minutes

Paul Spooner made a motion to approve the April 9, 2013 general session minutes. Liz Casey seconded the motion and Council members unanimously approved the motion without further discussion.  Paul made a second motion to approve the Executive Session minutes of April 9, 2013; Ann Akil seconded this motion, and the motion passed by unanimous vote.

Update on Council Appointments

Jack Boesen reported that Joe Tringali was re-appointed by the Governor for the next three years.  Additional candidates’ names have been submitted to the Office of the State Auditor for consideration for the three appointments that Office makes to the Council. 
2013 Paul Kahn Awards

Jack Boesen informed Council members that the event will be held on October 9, 2013.  The deadline for nominations ended June 7 with over 100 nominations received.  The selection committee will meet over the next few weeks.  Liz Casey stated she thought adding PCA Education Day activities would be a good addition to the day’s schedule.  Jack Boesen reported that Joe Bellil will be working with Becca Gutman of 1199SEIU to promote a good turnout of PCA workers and consumers.

Discussion of Council Communication Strategies

Rosalie asked Council members to consider expanding the Council’s ability to communicate with consumers.  Paul Spooner informed Council members on the use of listservs to communicate with consumers via electronic submission of newsletters that include  updates on  news and events.  He suggested it would be a good outreach strategy for the Council.  Rosalie asked how the Council could get access to consumer’s e-mail addresses.  She suggested involving PCM’s, ILC’s and FI’s to develop mailing lists.  Liz Casey also suggested more community outreach at regional meetings.  Jennifer James asked what the primary goal was for an expanded communication strategy.  Rosalie suggested that informing consumers of a number of issues including orientation efforts and the status of healthcare insurance research would be two areas.  She proposed that Jack follow-up with Council members to see if they can identify additional goals for Council communication and report back at the next meeting.  

2.  PCA Recruitment & Training

Renewal of Council contract with Rewarding Work

Jack reported that the contract is being processed.

 June Consumer Conference Workshop

Jack provided Council members with the outline of the workshop to be presented on Friday June 21 from 2:30-4:00 p.m. at the MRC/MCB/MCDHH/SILC Annual Consumer Conference.  

3. PCA Program Developments
Mediation program for consumers and PCAs
Lydia Edwards of the Brazilian Immigrant Center presented her mediation program.  The program is accessible and mediators are recruited from within the industry including child care providers, PCAs and other homecare workers.  In its first year, the Center has conducted six successful mediations – a 100% success rate.  Next steps include the training of additional mediators.  

MassHealth Program Developments
John Garcia of MassHealth provided the Council members with an update on program developments and also  announced that he will be leaving his position to become the MFP Director at Mass Health  at the end of the month.  He updated Council members on planning efforts to make the transition as smooth as possible.  

Updates from the Office of Long Term Care: Promotional materials and trainings on electronic time sheets will be provided to consumers in the next few weeks.  During the transition, both time reporting systems will operate simultaneously.  The new debit card program will start up soon with a mailing of a flyer describing the program with a start-up date of July 1, 2013. 

4. Labor Matters

Side letter on Orientation
The current draft of the proposed side letter was provided to Council members for their review.  Rosalie suggested that a stakeholder workgroup be convened to begin outlining the outcomes expected from the orientation.  She stressed the need for PCA consumers to be included in the stakeholder group.
Health Insurance Study

Rosalie updated Council members on the steps being taken to gather data on PCA health insurance coverage.  Over the next two weeks, surveys will be distributed by the FI through direct mailing.  1199SEIU will also provide outreach to PCAs by having their Call Center contact all active PCAs ; they will also be including these questions on an email survey to PCAs. The study data will be available to committee members for review.  A list of proposed meeting dates for the Health Insurance Work Group was provided to the Council members.

Labor Management

Jack Boesen informed the Council that the next scheduled meeting would be held on June 19.  The committee will discuss paid time off.  Jack recommended a joint meeting with MassHealth and the Fiscal Intermediaries to discuss issues.  Becca Gutman suggested adding a discussion of PCA worker parking during state of emergencies.  Jack Boesen also informed the Council  that Lisa Dodson of Boston College has requested an opportunity to meet with the Labor Management Committee as part of a larger study that they are doing on consumer run programs; he will discuss this further with the Committee. 

5. Council budget matters

FY14 Council appropriation

Jack reported that the appropriation, for $235,485, has been approved.

FY13 Expense report

Council members were provided with the current expenditure report. 
With no more agenda items to be discussed, Rosalie informed the Council that the 2012 Council Performance Review Report has been finalized and filed with the Legislature and the Governor’s office.  Council members requested that they be provided with a copy of the report.

With no other discussion of topics, Rosalie Edes requested a motion to adjourn to Executive Session to discuss PCA orientation.  Paul Spooner made the motion and Joe Tringali seconded. Members agreed by the following roll-call vote.

Paul Spooner – aye

Joe Tringali – aye

Jennifer James – aye

Kristen McCosh – aye

Ann Akil - aye

The General Session ended at 3:35 p.m.   

The Council came out of executive session and a motion to adjourn was made, and seconded. The motion passed unanimously and the General Session adjourned at 4:34 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Michelle Byrd
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